Life Membership to Sam Gumina 

At the Club’s Christmas Party on 30 November, 2008, Club president Murray Finlay and fellow life members David James and Grant Butler had the pleasure of presenting Sam Gumina with life membership of the Mazda MX-5 Club of Victoria. Here is the citation that was read at the presentation …

Every so often it is the privilege of the Committee to pay tribute to someone who has made a special, lasting and memorable contribution to the Mazda MX-5 Club of Victoria. Today is one of those occasions.

The conferring of Life Membership of this Club is not something which is done lightly. It has been awarded to only 10 other people in our 18-year history.

Our Constitution requires that it be awarded only in recognition of “exceptional service to the Club spanning at least three years or having an effect that will (or has) benefitted the Club for three years”. It also requires a unanimous vote of the Committee in favour before it can be conferred.

Today’s recipient joined the Club in 2003, primarily as a way of getting into affordable motor sport. And he took to it like a duck to water.

He was competitive immediately, and was equal first in the Club’s motor sport championship in his first year. That was in a relatively small field but, even as the size of our motor sport contingent has grown over the years, his grip on the trophy has never loosened. He has won the title a record five times in the five years since.

Not content just to take the trophies though, he saw a strong need to put something back. He worked behind the scenes as unofficial assistant motor sport captain for a year before joining the committee at the 2006 AGM, and served as Club Captain - Motor Sport for two years. Family commitments saw him leave the committee this year, but he is still serving the Club ex officio as deputy Club Captain.

During these years, the Club’s motor sport side has grown substantially, from a dedicated few when he started to now a regular core of about 30 competitors, another 30 or so who compete from time to time during the year, and an ever-growing list of new people encouraged to experience the track for the first time and learn the new skills that come with it.

We also now have a core of trained motor sport officials and have started to host our own competition and training events.

Of course he is not done this on his own. He has had the support of many others along the way, but he provided the leadership and created the environment that has encouraged existing competitors to improve their skills and many others to join the track fraternity.

It’s not unreasonable to say that, under his watch, the Mazda MX-5 Club of Victoria has transformed from a social club that had a few motor sport participants into an organisation where motor sport has grown to be a vital component of club life. We have moved on from having a few talented individuals to having a broad base of motor sport competitors who have shared success at events like the Winton 6-Hour, and work happily as instructors to bring others along.

His association with the Club reached a pinnacle this year when he led the organisation and running of the highly-successful track day at Winton for NatMeet 2008.

There is no doubt that this man’s service has been exceptional and at the highest level … and has had and will have an effect on this Club for more than three years. It is with great pleasure that, on behalf of the members, the Committee of the Mazda MX-5 Club of Victoria confers the honour of life membership on Sam Gumina.

